
	
  
	
   ICL	
  BOARD	
  MEETING	
  MINUTES	
  
	
  
March	
  1,	
  2012,	
  Board	
  Minutes	
  
	
  
Order:	
  





QUALIFICATIONS	
  FOR	
  MEMBERSHIP	
  
	
  



Job Descriptions for Director:  Each of the Directors gave a brief summary of their job 
descriptions that were sent to Ken Panck for review.  These descriptions will be reviewed for 
continuity and an addition will be added to each one of:  (oversee budget with treasurer.)  These 
job descriptions can be added to the minutes when completed.  At the next board meeting there 
will be a hard copy for each new job description.  Eunice Porter will check the submitted job 
descriptions for clarity and standardized format, and Peter Ronai will be able to check them for 
conformity. 
 
Update on Nomination Process:  Don Gallagher stated there are three openings for the 2012-
13 Board.  These jobs are University Relations, Curriculum co-chairman, and Treasurer.  Peter 
Rasmussen will leave the position of University Relations to become a nominee for the 
Curriculum co-chairman. 
 
Ken Panck stated that the position of University Relations has an expanded need to work in 
support of the University and the faculty and students.  Currently, Phil and Erin Hanni are 
announcing to the class up-coming activities at the University. 
 
New Business  
 
Peter	
  Rasmussen	
  stated	
  that	
  ICL	
  will	
  need	
  to	
  buy	
  doorstops	
  for	
  the	
  doors	
  going	
  into	
  Ford	
  
Hall	
  auditorium.	
  	
  Currently,	
  a	
  tree	
  stump	
  has	
  been	
  used	
  to	
  prop	
  open	
  the	
  door	
  but	
  it	
  can	
  be	
  
dangerous	
  for	
  members	
  as	
  it	
  sticks	
  out	
  into	
  the	
  doorway.	
  	
  He	
  will	
  purchase	
  doorstops	
  for	
  
ICL.	
  
 
Discussion was held regarding ICL donations.  We will continue the Hudson Book Fund and 
would like to contribute to other Willamette University programs.  Suggestions include the 
Willamette Academy and a musical instrument replacement fund.  Ken Panck suggested that 
when the Board considers the amount of donation, the Board should keep $10000 as a 
contingency fund.  The draft of the 2012-13 Budget will be available by the 15th of this month as 
it will have to be voted upon and set before the end of the year. 
 
The meeting adjourned at 4:35 pm 
 
Respectfully submitted 
 
 
 
Jyl McCormick 
Secretarial Services 


